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Metropolitan King County Council
REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:             9          
DATE:    May 20, 2009   
PROPOSED NO.      2009-B0124      
PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: Transit Audit Interim Report
SUMMARY: The team of auditors from the Office of the King County Auditor will provide an interim report with findings and recommendations related to the financial planning element of the larger audit. 
BACKGROUND: In June 2008 the council initiated a performance audit to evaluate the efficiency with which the Transit Division delivers 3.5M hours of bus service annually. The council set aside funds to expand the audit in November, adding management and operations elements in response to lowered transit revenue projections resulting from the current economic recession. Much of this work is being done by a team of consultants led by the audit firm of Booz Allen Hamilton with the balance of the analysis performed by staff of the King County Auditor. A nearly complete audit scope, showing the Fare Strategies and Paratransit sections as still under development, is attached to this staff report.
From the outset, the audit schedule included a second-quarter interim report designed to provide as much early input as possible into the Transit Division’s 2010/2011 budget development process. The auditor’s final report and recommendations are expected in September 2009, in time to inform the council’s review of the executive-proposed 2010/2011 Transit Division Budget and CIP. 
The interim report to be presented today will focus exclusively on financial planning elements of the audit, including:
· the accuracy and use of the Transit Division’s financial model

· the accuracy of capital expenditure and grant revenue projections

· the appropriate level of cash reserves for future bus fleet purchases, and

· the Transit Division Financial Policies. 

Council protocols call for audit reports to be presented first to the Government Oversight and Accountability Committee which will take place on May 19th. Consequently, presentation materials for the RTC’s briefing will be provided after that. 
ATTACHMENT:

Performance Audit of Metro Transit Work Tasks
ATTENDING:

Ron Perry, Deputy County Auditor

Larry Brubaker, Senior Principal Management Auditor

Kymber Waltmunson, Principal Management Auditor
Rob McGowan, Principal Management Auditor
O/RTC09/SR/0520 Audit

